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Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
February 3, 2021
Teams

Present:  D. Lee, G. Rozich, F. Willson, P. Smith, C. Rose, C. Baldridge, J. Ruiz, M. O’Malley, P. Fingerhut
Absent:  E. Belfrage
Staff:  S. Dring
Board Action Items:

· Gerrilyn made a motion to approve the January 2021 Meeting Minutes. Mike seconded. All approved.
· Dr. Lee will present a proposal during the Board Meeting to increase the Board from 13 voting members to 15 voting members – adding a Restaurant/Retail and At-Large positions.

Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Approval of January Meeting Minutes – Dr. Lee welcomed the group to the February Executive Committee Meeting. Gerrilyn made a motion to approve the January 2021 Meeting Minutes. Mike seconded. All approved.
b. Executive Committee Additions – Dr. Lee noted that there have been three additions to the Executive Committee – Jennifer Ruiz, Mike O’Malley and Pete Fingerhut. Jennifer and Mike are the two hotel representatives on the Board.
II.  Financials


a. Bed Tax Revenue – The December Bed Tax (November bed nights) was $32,141.73 compared to $92,194 in 2019 which is a decrease of 65 percent. Based on budget projections, after five months there is a budget surplus of $19,503.
b. Balance Sheet – Staff provided the financials earlier in the week and the committee reviewed and discussed. The current total in the checking and saving accounts through January is $306,428.38. Account receivables total $104,532.08 due to the billing for the December/January City of Dublin Reimbursement. The Bureau received an SBA PPP loan for $90,032 last week. It is the Bureau policy to have at least 15 percent of the overall budget for the reserve fund and the reserve fund balance stands at $203,542.82.

c. Profit & Loss – Through January, total expenses year-to-date stand at 23.7 percent and the total incomes year-to-date stand at 42 percent.

III.  Committee Discussion Items

a. City Council Presentation – Scott presented a draft of the City Council Presentation that will be made next Monday evening. The presentation focused on five projections for Dublin’s Hospitality Industry in 2021:
1) Leisure Travel Boom in the Summer. Research tells us there is pent-up demand for leisure travel with vaccines being distributed. Visit Dublin launched a media campaign in January to ensure that visitors are keeping Dublin top-of-mind for their future road trips. The campaign runs in all Ohio markets to create awareness of Dublin as a destination and share the safety precautions the City has in place. COSI reopening and the new Columbus Zoo’s Sea Lion Exhibit will help as well -- Leisure travel will see an increase starting in May.
2) A Long Winter for Area Restaurants. Dublin restaurants still need support during the winter months but initiatives promoting takeout and innovative outdoor dining as well as the new Stimulus Bill will help. When official mandates limited dining room capacity, restaurants – with the support of city and state governments – began setting out tables on sidewalks, in parking lots and alleys, and even on streets partially closed to traffic. That trend of outdoor dining is here to stay!
3) Dublin Hotels Slowly Rebound in Q2, Corporate Travel Lags. Dublin hotel occupancy rates will continue to be at historic lows this winter but will start to rebound in the second quarter. We have several athletic events on the books and there will be pent-up demand for leisure travel starting in May. Corporate travel will not begin to make an impact until late 3rd quarter.
4) Outdoor Product is a Difference-Marker. Tremendous outdoor product in Dublin will help attract visitors in the coming months. The City’s variety of parks, trails, public art, Indian Run Falls, walkability of Downtown Dublin and The Dublin Link Pedestrian Bridge are attractions that will be of interest to those seeking outdoor entertainment – all featured as part of our January campaign. Visit Dublin’s Fairy Door Trail continues to be popular as well.
5) Dublin’s Collaborative Spirit Continues to Flourish. The spirit of collaboration will continue to help the City and its economy successfully transition from the pandemic. Visit Dublin is working on numerous collaborative projects with the City of Dublin, Dublin Chamber of Commerce, Dublin Arts Council, Ohio Restaurant Association and others. We continue to lead the Downtown Dublin Strategic Alliance with the goal of helping the local economy.
The Committee provided feedback and suggestions. The presentation will be shared with the full Board next Tuesday morning after Monday night’s City Council Meeting.
b. Corporate Travel – Based on staff research, it appears corporate travel will not begin to make an impact until late Summer. Cardinal Health, Nationwide, Honda and others are still working remotely for the most part with only necessary travel being approved. 
c. Historic Dublin Support – The City of Dublin created a Historic Dublin Task Force to create recommendations on all facets of the district moving forward. City Council appointed 16 members to the task force, including Clay Rose. The final recommendations were presented in January. Scott noted that there was one recommendation that stood out to him – there is no person or an organization whose primary job is to look after the well-being and success of Historic Dublin. Visit Dublin has talked about overseeing aspects of Historic Dublin for several years. 
In response to the Task Force report, Scott sent an email to City Leadership: “I was excited to hear the Historic Dublin Task Force’s recommendations last night. As noted in the report, it has always been our belief that there needs to be “management” oversight of the District and a quarterback that focuses on Historic Dublin. But, also has an understanding and passion for the greater good of the entire area (Bridge Street District) and how all the pieces work together. We tried taking this role with the creation of the Downtown Dublin Strategic Alliance six years ago. We manage that group to this day which has been extremely successful but will never reach the results you’re hoping to achieve. As you know, Visit Dublin works daily to market and sell Historic Dublin – it’s our passion! I just wanted to reach out and see if you thought it would be beneficial for the Community Development Committee and our Board to initially explore a partnership that would help achieve Council’s and Visit Dublin’s long-range goals in the future. Again, this is very preliminary – in fact I have not yet spoken with our Board although we’ve discussed the concept for years (Dr. Lee may think I’m going rogue…). Don’t hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.”
Scott heard back from the Mayor, Councilman Keeler and the City Manager and both were appreciative of the email and willingness to help. Both said this was a priority for Council and that they would be in touch.

IV.  Executive Director Report

a. PPP Loan – Scott noted that staff went through the application process for a PPP Loan with the assistance of Middlefield Bank and has received $90,032.50 – the money has been deposited into the Checking Account. This loan will be forgiven and Visit Dublin will not have to pay it back based on the amount being below $150,000 and meeting all the requirements. The new Stimulus Plan included PPP money for Visit Dublin’s type of organization (501 c 6) – it was not included in the past.
b. Lease Extension – Visit Dublin’s lease for the Administrative Offices and Visitor Information Center will expire on December 31, 2021. The Committee discussed options and potential next steps at the last meeting and asked Scott to send the landlord a proposal. Scott noted that he spoke with the Landlord and a verbal agreement has been reached to remain at the current location for another five years through 12/31/2026. The landlord met all of Visit Dublin’s requests that included: 1) Reduction of total rent (including CAM) by 10 percent for the 2nd floor Administrative Offices. The downstairs rent to be extended at the current rate; 2) Provide a tenant improvement allowance not to exceed $10,000 for HVAC replacement; 3) Replace 9 windows that are inoperable and fire hazards. Four windows have already been replaced. Scott will work on getting the new lease finalized in writing in the next month.
c. DORA – Scott noted that City of Dublin Staff is working on another recommendation to Dublin City Council for the creation of the Designation Outdoor Refreshment Area (DORA). Visit Dublin has long been advocates for the DORA that will support the local restaurants and local economy. Scott will again lend support for the measure as part of his Dublin City Council report next Monday night.
d. Columbus Zoo Representative -- The committee discussed the two board positions that have been opened for more than six months – a representative from the City of Dublin and Columbus Zoo & Aquarium. Frank spoke with Nicole Racey at the Columbus Zoo regarding participation on the Visit Dublin Board of Directors and she is scheduled to attend the next Board Meeting.
V.  Other
Board Expansion – Dr. Lee brought an idea to the Committee to expand the Board from 13 voting members to 15 voting members – adding a Restaurant/Retail and At-Large positions. The Committee agreed and the discussion and vote will take place at Monday’s Board Meeting.
· Board of Trustees Meeting – Monday, February 8 at Noon, Teams
· Executive Committee Meeting – Wednesday, March 3 at 4 p.m., Teams
